
 AGENDA ITEM 7 

 
PSEG/08/18 

  

Committee: 
 

Place Services and Economic Growth Scrutiny Committee 

Date: 
 

22 February 2018 

CALL-IN: FP/058/01/18 REVIEW OF ECC STREET LIGHTING 
 

Enquiries to: 
 

Robert Fox, Scrutiny Officer 
Robert.Fox@essex.gov.uk 

 
The Committee is advised that Councillor Julie Young called-in a decision reference: 
FP/058/01/18 relating to a review of ECC Street Lighting.   
 
An informal meeting was held on 29 January 2018 for Councillor Young to discuss 
her call-in with Councillor Ian Grundy, the Cabinet Member for Highways and 
Transportation.  As a result of the informal meeting Councillor Young confirmed that 
she would withdraw the call in and so it would not have to be considered by this 
Committee.  
 
The informal meeting resolved that the decision was around the process to establish 
where we have overlaps/duplication of lighting around the County. There are sites, 
largely for historical reasons where this has happened. The survey will be carried out 
by an independent inspector not an ECC or Ringway Jacobs officer and following 
that Councillors will be involved and can make representations if they feel there is an 
issue. Needless to say safety will be a key factor in any decision. 

 

Action required by the Committee: 

 

The Committee note that no further action will be undertaken in respect 

of the call in of this particular decision.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



Notification of Call-in 
Please submit this form to democratic.services@essex.gov.uk  
 

Decision title and reference number 

Review of ECC Street Lighting 

FP/058/01/18  

Cabinet Member responsible 

Ian Grundy 

Date decision published 
16/01/18 
 
 

Last day of call in period 
 
19/01/18 

Last day of 10-day period to resolve the 
call-in 
 
 

Reasons for Making the Call in 
 
There has been no consultation with County Councillors, Districts and Boroughs or 
communities about the clear rational for this proposal.  
 
The proposal is too vague, there is little clarity about what "adequate light" means.  
 
Districts and Boroughs , County Councillors and the Community should be able to see 
the map of identified street lights scheduled for a permanent switch off and be able to 
appeal for them to stay on and if necessary call in the individual decision per district.   

 

Signed: 
Julie Young 

Dated: 
19/01/2018 

  

For completion by the Senior 

Democratic Services Officer 

 

Date call in Notice Received 

19 January 2018 

Date of informal meeting 

 

Does the call in relate to a Schools 

issue 

No 

If yes, date when Parent Governor Reps 

and Diocesan Reps invited to the 

meeting 

Date of Policy & Scrutiny Committee 

Meeting (if applicable) 

22 FEBRUARY 2018 

Date call in withdrawn / resolved 

29 JANUARY 2018 
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